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Recently, two companies separately agreed to pay civil penalties totaling a combined $77,000 to
resolve accusations that they violated the Fair Credit Reporting Act in connection with their hiring
processes. The Federal Trade Commission (FTC) brought separate lawsuits in federal court against
Quality Terminal Services, LLC and Rail Terminal Services, LLC. In both lawsuits, the FTC alleged
that the companies contracted with a credit agency to conduct background checks on employees
and applicants, including criminal record reviews, and then made hiring and firing decisions based
on those background checks. The FTC also alleged that each company failed to provide the
employees with the notices required by the Fair Credit Reporting Act. 
These cases are an important reminder that the act applies to most employers that conduct
background checks on employees and applicants and highlight the need for them to understand and
follow the requirements of the act. The act is implicated when an employer hires a third party to
conduct background checks and seek employees' and job applicants' credit records, criminal
histories and other background information.
The act requires an employer to provide the applicant or employee with notice before it takes
adverse action, which includes dismissal or rejection of an employment application, based on a
consumer report. The employer must also provide the employee with a copy of the report, identify
the agency that provided the report to the employer, and inform the affected individual of his or her
right to obtain a free copy of the report to dispute its accuracy.
The cases against Quality Terminal and Rail Terminal illustrate that the FTC can bring an action on
behalf of employees, but employees also have the ability to bring their own action for violations of
the act. The result could be equally damaging, as a successful employee in such an action can
recover attorneys' fees and three times their actual damages. 
Any employer that is using a third party to conduct background checks on employees or applicants
should ensure that it is familiar with, and following, the requirements of the act. 
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